Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield

Oakfield Elementary School

October 24, 2011

Board Members - Present

Adminstration - Present

Others

Penny Kottke



Pam Yoder


 
John Barbeau

Robert Panzer



Joe Heinzelman


Carmen Klassy

Ervin Kraft







 
Everett O’Malley

Paul Dercks



Board Secretary - Present

Sandie O’Malley

Angie Patterson


Jackie Hungerford


Karl McCarty

John Nyhuis








Rachel Gavin

Meg Murphy-Steinke (per phone conference 5:40)

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT

     President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES

     Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2011 school board  meeting.  Motion carried: 6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

     Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for October 24, 2011.  The report if filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS

     Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to approve the warrants through October 24, 2011 as presented.  Mortion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent

DISCUSSION OF LEGISLATIVE ISSUES

     Principal Heinzelman shared with the Board that our Badger State may be dangerous for K-12 students with the future cuts in state aid, they will reauthorize the NCLB but with changes in requirements, School Mandate dropped in the ‘Hunter Heritage’ Bill, discussions on the recall of Governor Scott Walker, and discussions on school spending.

BUDGET COMMITTEE UPDATE

     President Kottke shared with the Board a Budgeting Forecast Model from Baird & Associates.  Many schools are using this and allows us to do more with data and analysis to help us with our future budget process.  Board discussion followed.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON 2011-2012 TAX LEVY

     Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve to set the mill rate at 10.27 and levy to the full amount. Motion carried:  6 ayes, 1 no, 0 absent.

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE UPDATE

     Mr. Panzer shared how important curriculum is to our schools.  Our budget should not drive our curriculum.  Education still needs to be dynamic and creative.  We are looking at our electives and how are important they are.  It is our responsibility to get our students the education they need, no matter what direction they decide for their future.

BUILDING & GROUNDS COMMITTEE UPDATE

     Mr. Panzer and Mr. Dercks updated ideas that the committee had with updates to the buildings and results of the energy audit.  A three year plan will be presented to the Board at a future board meeting.  Board discussion followed.

ADMINISTRATIVE EVALUATION COMMITTEE UPDATE

     Mr. Panzer discussed that they are working on ideas for all evaluations.  

DISCUSSION ON BOARD PROCEDURES

     Administrator Yoder shared with the Board different ideas of conducting future board meetings.  Changing the agenda to have one board meeting to focus on curriculum and the other to focus on finance.  Board discussion followed.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON PI 34 COORDINATOR EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

     Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept Mike Hayes as our PI 34 Coordinator.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

UPDATE ON CESA 6 MEETING

     Mrs. Patterson updated the Board on her attendance at the CESA 6 meeting and shared the book study that they are doing.  Discussion followed.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS.

     Administrator Yoder informed the Board that Senator Jessica King will be at the board meeting on November 14, 2011, progress is being made on the tech plan and direct deposit should be completed by January 1, 2012.  Information was also presented on a school management system in order to free up time to focus on centralize purchasing.  An update was presented with information regarding the Eva B. Smith scholarship and documentation will be reviewed further.

     Principal Heinzelman shared with the Board that we received the Perfect Perkins Performance Award, the classes in the gym during noon hours have been rescheduled, they are looking to open dance to the 7th & 8th graders, and they are still looking for an 8th grade basketball coach.

     Karl McCarty shared with the Board that Kasey Cook, Everett O’Malley, and Sandie O’Malley joined him on a visit  to DeMoines, Iowa for the Presidential Forum.  They will be doing a presentation at the next meeting but will also be interviewed with 1170 on Wednesday, October 26 at 9:30 a.m.  They will also be in the Sunday School Section of the Reporter.

MEETINGS

     Next regular School Board meeting 11/14/2011, Oakfield Elementary Library, 5:30 p.m.

ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

     Jessica King

     Focus on presentations

ADJOURN

     Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 7:00 p.m.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

